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U.S. Department East Building, PHH-23

of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Avenue SE
Washington, D.C. 20590

Pipeline and

Hazardous Materials

Safety Administration

October 1, 2020

Ms. Andrea Kock, Director

Division of Fuel Management,

Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

11545 Rockville Pike, Mail Stop T4A60

Rockville, MD 20852-2738

Dear Ms. Kock:

In accordance with the Memorandum of Understanding between our agencies, | request that
you review the attached Japanese Certificate of Competent Authority J/170/B(U)F-96 (Rev. 3),
dated June 23, 2020, for the JRF-90Y-950K package and make a recommendation concerning
our revalidation of the package for import and export use.

To assist you in your review, a copy of the package design safety report for the JRF-90Y-950K
package along with other supporting documents will be provided to your staff electronically.
Please note that your staff has reviewed earlier versions of this certificate, most recently in
2010 (Docket No. 71-3036, TAC No. L24357). The only significant change to the JRF-90Y-950K
package from the version reviewed in 2010 is the addition to the contents of Kyoto University
Critical Assembly (KUCA) fresh fuel elements, as indicated in Table 4 of the attached certificate.

If you have any questions or need any additional safety information, please feel free to contact
Michael Conroy of my staff at (202) 366-3597 or via email at Michael.Conroy@dot.gov.

Sincerely,

Digitally signed by Richard
Richard Boyle o3l 01001 14236

-04'00'
Richard W. Boyle,
Radioactive Materials/ Research & Development
Division of Sciences, Engineering and Research
Office of Hazardous Materials Safety
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